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 Mid-Bucks (Aylesbury) U3A                               www.u3a.co 
Information Sheet for June 2020 

Editor: Dave Rogers Email editor@u3a.co 
 

Notices 
 

 

 

CALL FOR INFORMATION 
 
If you have enjoyed an online lecture, informative or entertaining video or virtual tour please send in 
the web address to the Editor with a short review to share with our members in the forthcoming 
newsletters.  Here are some suggestions to get us started. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VgiKbcmk-9U  inside the Taj Mahal 5.15 minutes nice music no 
narration. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=focZlCUp5c0 Faberge Easter Eggs 17.49 minutes very 
informative.  
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8fIeYpdbFHY Japanese Tea Ceremony with traditional music (I 
suggest lowering your volume a bit) this is an exercise in mindfulness or patience! 8 minutes. 

Jane Elliston 
 
It is well worth looking at the websites of organisations covering your areas of personal interest, to see 
if they are offering any videos / online lectures during the lockdown. For example, if you are interested 
in history then look at sites such as the Bucks Archaeological Society, National Archives, National Army 
Museum and the Western Front Association - all of these have been offering free live video lectures 
(often by Zoom, but also other methods). A well-received previous speaker of ours, Adam Smith, gives 
two lectures a week (£5 each) often based around the Great Estates of England or Country Houses in 
the Chilterns - zilphahistory@gmail.com for further detail.                                                       Simon Reeks 

 
 
 

Simon Reeks – Chairman 
 

Another month passes and we are still here - there may be light at the end of the tunnel but it is rather 
faint and flickers quite a lot! I’m delighted to see the various contributions, demonstrating that the 
spirit of the U3A lives on. Jasmine and I manage to get out of the house every day for a bracing walk 
but still treat the Wednesday food shopping as the highlight of our week. We are watching more online 
lectures and it’s good to see that Jane Elliston has created a section (above) to share detail of 
recommended online activity. 
 
Your committee has spent a lot of time debating the current level of subscriptions in the light of our 
reduced activity. We have decided to extend this current year’s membership for a further year, to the 
end of March 2022, free of charge. Further detail on Page 3. 
 
Dave Rogers is to be congratulated for continuing to produce these monthly newsletters – he welcomes 
submissions from all so please start thinking what you can contribute for future editions. Should you 
want to get in contact with me, I’m always available via phone (01296 482735) or email 
chairman@u3a.co 

Take care and keep well! 
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Dave Rogers - Editor 
 

Testing DRUGS can ENDANGER your WIFE! 
 

For a number of years, I was a medical guinea pig testing new drugs 
for the relief of Arthritic pain.  On my initial diagnosis in January 
2000, my GP considered me to be “too young” for a hip replacement. 
I was, therefore, asked to volunteer for the trial of a new contra-
inflammatory drug that should reduce the pain.  In order to qualify, 
you had to be on no medication whatsoever or only using the type of 
drug that was being tested.  Your GP, having obtained your consent, 
sent a copy of your medical records to the supervising National Research Director for selection. 
Drugs pass through a number of stages before they can be released onto the market.  The hospital stage 
is the very first stage; reserved for a very small group (about 20) to undertake the first human test of 
the drug.  This is where things can go really wrong, as evidenced by the Northwick Park Hospital 
incident.  Sometimes, a small remuneration is paid to encourage participation. Subsequent voluntary 
trials are on improved versions that eliminate or reduce those side effects known to date.  They are done 
in Research Centres attached to GP surgeries.  More than one GP surgery will be required for a trial 
of 2000 plus volunteers. 
A Research Doctor at each surgery undertakes a full medical examination of each participant when the 
trial starts and ends but otherwise is only called if problems arise during your visit. This examination 
consists of Height, Weight, ECG, Blood Pressure, Pulse Rates, Temperature and Lungs but not X-Rays.  
Throughout the trial, the Research Nurse undertakes monitoring of the traditional bloodletting that 
originated in the Middle Ages.  At any visit, between 3 and 5 phials of blood are extracted and sent to 
Geneva for analysis and storage in Frozen Vats for a period of fifty years - just in case it is needed for 
further research.  I possess documentation that clearly states that once the fifty years have been 
completed, the blood will be returned to me! 
Trials can last for six weeks, three months, six months, one year or two years.  My trials at Aston Clinton 
Surgery have lasted for six weeks (first), three months (three) and one year (last).  You have to “rest” 
for at least three months between each of the trials to ensure that your body is clear of any remnants of 
the previous drug and to allow side effects to return to normal.  It was during the first four trials that I 
was judged to be borderline diabetic but confirmed as a diabetic on my last trial. 
Blood can tell a lot about a person’s physical condition.  The psychological condition is much more 
subjective particularly when it comes to the question of pain.  In all the trials, I was asked to describe 
my pain on a scale of 1 to 10 where 1 is low and 10 unbearable. In each trial I completed, the outcome 
was always lower at the finish than at the start even though I might have received the placebo.  You are 
never told! 
The most frightening psychological reaction happened in the yearlong trial.  There was a slow 
personality change - so gradual that neither my wife nor myself became aware of it.  Your only contact 
was the Research Nurse.  You never saw nor met any other volunteer in order to ensure your “evidence” 
was true to you.  In the last month, the Research Nurse wore a personal alarm in case of physical attack 
by participants.  She had to use it on four occasions.  The final report stated that “All participants 
showed increasingly aggressive behaviour with short fuses”. 
During that last month, I was very short tempered; a “grumpy old bugger” (would we have noticed the 
difference? Chairman) – mental abuse not physical abuse whose symptoms disappeared when I returned 
to my standard drug.  My wife, bless her, just dismissed the whole episode as the ups and downs of 
married life.  That trial drug will never appear on the market. 
In September 2006, the pain became too much and my GP finally accepted that I should have both hips 
replaced.  The hospital consultant when he saw the X-Ray stated that the operation was, at least, two 
years overdue, and, all that the trials had managed to achieve was an increase in my pain threshold so 
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that I was no longer a “normal person”.   NOT NORMAL????  My present cocktail of drugs (ten tablets 
per day) bars me from further participation in drug research. 
Postscript 
Having read the final report on my last trial, I wrote to the Research Director.  Why didn’t he 
immediately stop the trial on discovering the risk to Research Nurses?  Surely the same risk applied to 
the families of the participants?  I never received a reply, so, answers on an email, please.  
 

David Mummery – Secretary 
 

 

The Geography/Travel Group probably has the most members within our 
U3A.  Meeting September to April each year, people attend to discover 
more of the world outside our four walls and to learn of other experiences, 
discovering places and details of which they were unaware.  The social side 
of our meetings is also important.  We meet on the second Wednesday of 
each month at the Aylesbury Tennis Club.  We will be soon putting together 
our programme for when Government guidelines permit. We shall meet 
again!  If you have not been to our meetings, you might give yourself a treat 
when we re-start.  We also welcome new presenters: contact 
djmummery@hotmail.com. 

 

 

Jasmine Reeks – Membership Secretary 
 

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY 
As you have read from the Chairman’s remarks, the committee have given membership dues 
considerable thought. There has been expenditure this year, even though we have been closed. National 
office fees had to be paid. The upshot of considerable email traffic is that we will collect in this year’s 
membership fees of £15.00 which will cover 2020/21 and 2021/22, therefore there will be no fees next 
year. A number of you have already paid and I will be contacting those of you who were holding off by 
separate emails, or notification by post if necessary. For those of you who have lost the paperwork, there 
is a copy of the renewal form attached to this newsletter. 
 
YARN CRAFTERS 
I am sure you have all been busy with your projects. For those of you with Internet access, I would like 
to point out the wealth of information on YouTube for those tricky crafting moments. For those of you 
with embroidery skills, you could make a 2020 sampler or a sampler of all your needlework skills as did 
the young would-be seamstresses for their CVs. Or not as the case may be!  I missed the exhibition at 
the V&A but you can access the Kimono: Kyoto to Catwalk curator tour via YouTube. It is in five parts 
and sumptuous. One exhibition I did make was Christian Dior: Designer of Dreams. Beautiful. Access 
recordings either direct by YouTube or go to the V&A site and find the links. 
 
LOCAL HISTORY 
For those of you who missed it first time around, there is an excellent series of programmes on iPlayer: 
Michael Wood’s Story of England. It is a six-part BBC documentary series written and presented by 
Michael Wood. It tells the story of one place, the Leicestershire village of Kibworth, throughout the 
whole of English history from the Roman era to modern times. The documentation kept on this village 
is a huge gift from the past, the majority of villages are not so lucky. 
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Simon Reeks – Gadget Group 
I have been able to spend much spare time 
on my hobby of computers. It’s been good 
to chat to those of you who have contacted 
me with queries over the last few weeks, 
please don’t hesitate to contact me with any 
gadget related queries, even if I can’t 
immediately dash around to offer a personal 
house call. As long as you have an internet 
connection, with your permission I can 
remotely “control” your PC / laptop to 
make adjustments without having to visit. 

Both colour laser printers on offer last 
month have now gone but for those of you 
with old / slow PCs, I have been 
refurbishing several Dell corporate PCs (model OptiPlex 7010). They all have Windows 10 and new fast 
SSDs (the new type of solid-state hard drives) and are more than capable of handling modern 
requirements. Prices would be at cost, many £00s below new prices - let me know if you’re interested. 

Outside Activities 
The Third Age Trust has 
put together its guidance 
with regards to 
Government restrictions 
on outside activities. 
 

Key Points for England 
 

 All people to consider the 
amount of contact they 
have with others even with 
the six-person limitation. 
 Further considerations 
needed if you are over 70 
or clinically vulnerable or 
clinically extremely 
vulnerable. 
 Everyone to minimise 
contact with others as 
much as possible. 
 

Credit for Infographic 
Due to the BBC. 

 
 

 Next Contribution Date 10th July 
Contributions Welcome from ALL Members 



 

Mid-Bucks (Aylesbury) U3A  
Membership Renewal 
 
PLEASE COMPLETE BOTH SIDES OF THE FORM AND RETURN AS SOON AS POSSIBLE 
 
YOUR DETAILS 
Member 1 
Full Name  Membership number 

Preferred Name 
Title 

Email** Telephone 

Address  

 Postcode 

 
Member 2 – delete if not applicable 
Full Name  Membership number 

Preferred Name 
Title 

Email** Telephone 

 
**To reduce costs, the committee will communicate with you via email where possible. 
 
ACCESS TO MEETINGS AND GROUPS. DO YOU HAVE ANY SPECIAL NEEDS? PLEASE TICK  
 
MEMBERSHIP FEES 
One member £15 annually on the 1st April Two members at the same address £30 annually on 

the 1st April 
These fees include a £3.50 membership fee paid to our national organisation, the Third Age Trust, which 
provides a wide range of services and benefits, including liability insurance cover. 
 
Membership fees are payable by (please tick one):  
 Cash  Cheque to Mid-Bucks (Aylesbury) U3A 

 
 
IF YOU CAN GIFT AID YOUR PAYMENT, WE CAN RECLAIM 25P FOR EVERY £1 YOU PAY. 
In order to Gift Aid your payment you must tick the box below: 
 
Member 1 -  I want to Gift Aid my payment of £…………… and any payments I make in the future or have 
made in the past 4 years to Mid-Bucks (Aylesbury) U3A. 
 
Member 2 -   I want to Gift Aid my payment of £…………… and any payments I make in the future or have 
made in the past 4 years to Mid-Bucks (Aylesbury) U3A. 
 
I/We are a UK taxpayer and understand that if I pay less Income Tax and/or Capital Gains tax then the amount 
of Gift Aid claimed on all my payments in that tax year it is my responsibility to pay any difference. 
 
Please notify the Treasurer if you: 
Want to cancel this declaration 
Change your name or address 
No longer pay sufficient tax on your income and/or capital gains 
If you pay Income Tax at the higher or additional rate and want to receive the additional tax relief due to you, 
you must include all your gift aid payments on your Self-Assessment tax return or ask HM Revenue and 
Customs to adjust your tax code. 

Please turn over 
 

 



 
 
 

TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF MEMBERSHIP 
All members must: 

 Abide by the Principles of the U3A movement. 
 Always act in the best interests of the U3A and never do anything to bring the U3A into disrepute. 
 Abide by the terms and conditions of the constitution. 
 Always treat fellow members with respect and courtesy. 
 Comply with and support the decisions of the elected committee. 
 Advise the committee of any change in your personal details. 
 

SIGNATURES REQUIRED BY EACH MEMBER WHO IS RENEWING 
 
I/We apply for membership of Mid-Bucks (Aylesbury) U3A and confirm that I/We will abide by the terms of 
membership as stated above. I/We confirm that I/We have completed the form myself/ourselves. I/We will 
make full payment of fees due as soon as is reasonably practicable. 
 
Signed – Member 1 
 
 
 

Dated 

Signed – Member 2 
 
 
 

Dated 

 
 
 

PRIVACY STATEMENT 
 
Please tick the box below to give us permission to use the information you have supplied in the following 
ways: 

 To store it securely for membership purposes. 
 To communicate with you as a U3A member. 
 To share with group leaders for those groups that you are a member of. 
 To send you general information about the Third Age Trust (the national organisation to which U3As 
are affiliated).       

 
Member 1 -  I consent to my data being used for membership purposes as detailed above. 
 
Member 2 -  I consent to my data being used for membership purposes as detailed above. 
 
Please be advised that you can request for your data not to be used for any of these purposes at any time by 
contacting us: 
 
Email: membership@u3a.co 
Telephone: 01296 482735 
 
Please hand or send the completed form to Jasmine Reeks, the Membership Secretary,  
Mid-Bucks (Aylesbury) U3A, 
76 Rowland Way, Aylesbury, HP19 7SW as soon as possible 
 
If you require your new membership card to be posted, please enclose an adequate-sized SAE. 
 
 
 
For internal use: 

Received Paid Logged Membership Number/s 

 


